Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2007

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Jim Glickert


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.

1. Budget

Cindy Howell reported that our budget for 2007 was in excellent position primarily because only one water repair (amounting to about $1,000) was required this year, versus the $11,300 spent in 2006.  This will leave us with a projected surplus of $4,600 at the end of 2007.

For 2008, she assumed a more normal level of water system repairs of $4,000, and included $2,000 to paint the bottom of the pool.  Everything else is projected to be about the same as in 2007, although there are some allowances for slight cost increases.  Based on these estimates, she said that we could reduce the annual assessment to $600 in 2008 (from $650 in 2007).  We agreed to recommend a 2008 assessment of $600 at the upcoming annual property owners meeting 

2. Water quality

Karen Pederson asked about the rust in our water that she said was visible in her plumbing fixtures.  She has a whole-house filter and water softener, but still notices discoloration.  We couldn’t explain why she and the Rays were having problems, but that no one else had been reporting it.  Jim Glickert said that our ground water does contain trace amounts of iron, which is the ultimate source of the problem.  Our filtration system was installed in 1998 to take care of the problem.  The insides of the subdivision’s (post-filter) water lines, though, are coated with rust deposits.  There’s really no solution that we could provide.

3.   Street signs 

Karen asked about street signs.  We reported that four new street signs were installed by Camden County earlier in the year.  She then asked about slow ambulance service.  We mentioned that the ambulance for our area typically comes from Camdenton.  The fire district, though, is usually the first to respond to a medical emergency, and comes from the station on KK.  Jim Glickert said there shouldn’t be any more confusion like we had during a medical emergency last year because all of the emergency vehicles now have computerized maps onboard their vehicles that precisely locate the address of the call.

4. Open burning

Pat Dexter asked about what power we have to control burning in the subdivision.  The question stems from a leaf-burning incident in late 2006 that got out of control and threatened several houses nearby.  Jim Glickert said that residents aren’t prohibited from burning, but that a burn permit is required by the fire district.  (A burn permit was received prior to that incident in 2006.)  The permit, though, doesn’t relieve the homeowner from responsibility for damage resulting from the fire.  If a permitted fire gets out of control, the fire district usually does not charge to put it out.  They fear that, if a homeowner knows he’ll pay a penalty for calling for help, he may hesitate in doing so, with the fire growing much bigger before they are finally called out.

5.   Board term expiring

Pat Dexter’s three-year board term expires at the upcoming annual meeting.  She said that she would be willing to serve another three-year term, but she asked if there were any problems in her asking Bill DeShon if he wanted to join the board in her place.  That was fine with everyone, so she will ask him prior to the annual meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Glickert

November 22, 2007

Attachment:  Budget

